
At the next dinner meeting (February 
19th at the Carson Nugget), the Pres-
ident will announce the Nominating 
Committee that will be responsible for 
recommending a slate of officers and 
directors to lead our chapter for the 
next fiscal year beginning July 1st.  The 

Nominating Committee will make a preliminary report to 
the membership at the March meeting, and then a final 
report at the April meeting.  Following the final report in 
April, the elections will be held.  The reason for this cycle 
getting such an early start in the year is that chapters must 
report the results of their elections to the Grand Chapter by 
May 1st each year.  So, as soon as the Nominating Commit-
tee members are announced, those interested in running for 
office or for the Board should make their intentions known 

to one of the committee members.  
   February is also when the next quarterly award of the 
Service Recognition Program happens.   The Carson City 
Fire Department is the next agency in our usual rotation 
occurring throughout the year.  This will be an unusual 
presentation since the CCFD has a new Fire Chief, Rob-
ert Schreihans, and he was a recipient of this same award 
back in February 2012 when he was a Fire Captain.
  See you at the Carson Nugget on Feb. 19th.

    Ray

Carson Valley
   Footprinter

The President’s Message

Howdy, Footprinters,
  We started out the New Year in a big 
way at the Carson Valley Inn.  We thor-
oughly enjoyed the change of pace enter-
tainment provided by Krista Jenkins and 
John Margolin of the All Hat No Cattle 
music group.  They are so talented and 

we were fortunate they agreed to donate 
their performance for our organization.  It truly is a small 
community here.  In speaking with Krista I found out she 
lives down the road from us and our houses have a clear 
view of each other, but we never knew who lived there.  
  We welcomed several new guests and new members and 
look forward to growing our membership numbers this 
new year.   It’s hard to believe that we are well into 2015 
already....time sure flies as the saying goes.  Jan and I hope 
everyone has a happy and healthy 2015 year.  
  Next month we will be meeting at The Carson Nugget in 

Carson City and our speaker is very appropriate for this 
time of the year.  He is Drew Aguilar, CPA, of Carson 
Valley Accounting 
firm.  He will help us 
understand and prepare 
for all the tax changes 
that take effect for the 
2015/2016 tax years. 
  Have a great month 
and Happy Valentine’s 
Day all!

     Mike
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From the Secretary—Treasurer

Please call
Yes
or
No

by 02/12 
for the 
02/19 

meeting
Ray Hoyt  267-4355

 E-mail rhoyt@charter.net
Or RSVP via IFA website

at:  http://cvfootprint.
org



Happy New Year 2015 Footprinters,  
  I hope you all had a wonderful 
holiday season and that your good 
health and prosperity will continue 
through the year 2015 and beyond.  
  I’m sorry I was unable to attend 
the January 15th meeting, but I un-

derstand it was a resounding success.  Hats off to 
the country entertainment group that provided a 
different evening’s experience for you to celebrate 
our first meeting of the New Year.   
  Our next meeting will be held at the Carson Nug-
get Casino in Carson City on February 19, 2015.  
Please RSVP by February 12th.  Social hour is at 
5:30 PM.  The meeting will come to order and 
dinner will begin at 6:30 PM.  Cost will be $19.00.
  See you there.

	  Joan 

February
 Birthdays

From the 1st Vice President      From the 2nd Vice President

Howdie!!  I have always been coun-
try, even before country was cool.   
Thanks sooooo much to the “All 
Hat No Cattle” country music 
group for voluntarily performing 
for our New Year’s Footprinters 
event.  Thank you super bunches 
to Krista Jenkins, lead singer, and accompanist 
John Margolin.  I really hope you all had an excit-
ing and enjoyable evening, I sure did!!  If you want 
to get more info on the band and their events go 
to www.allhatnocattlenv.com.  Yahoo!
  Next month we will be honoring one of the Car-
son City Fire Department’s finest.  This is always 
inspiring to see what great work our Law, Fire and 
First Responders do.  And we are proud to show 
them our appreciation.
  Also, next month we will be getting more serious, 
TAXES!!  Because of Obamacare and other legis-

lation, our tax laws are different.  Some af-
fect us this tax year and many affect us for 
our 2015 money management.  We need to 
know how to protect our money and keep 
as much as we can for ourselves and our 
children, and keep Uncle Sam from taking 
it.  The guest speaker for February 19th 
will be Drew Aguilar, CPA and owner of 
Carson Valley Accounting.  He will tell us 
about the laws and give us advice on 		

	  how to protect our money.
            See you all at the Nugget on Feb. 19, for a                             	
	 very informative evening. 
 

     		  Janet

Vice President’s Staff

Richard Carty                  02/04
Dennis Slavin	           02/10
Fred Asmann                 02/12
Hedy Carter           02/12
Don McRoberts                   02/24
Bayan Lewis               02/25

John Margolin & Krista Jenkins-   
All Hat No Cattle music group 



Paul & Camille Howard

Krista Jenkins-Lead Singer

Barbara & Don McRoberts

Paul Conrad

Pat Smith & 
Emma Holderness

Larna Hoyt

Jan Rhoades & Ray Hoyt Janet Asmann

John Margolin & Krista 
Jenkins-All Hat No Cattle 

music group. Pres.
Mike Rhoades &

     2nd VP Janet Asmann



IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS
1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter Member
              deceased
1992-93 Doug Tucker
              deceased
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker
             deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,
             deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,
             deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
             deceased
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,
              deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray
2008-10 Claudia Lowe
2010-12 Bayan Lewis
2012-13 Charlene Spinner
2013-14 David Aymami

                 INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
                        CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

                 BOARD OF DIRECTORS
                  
                  President                           Mike Rhoades                   783-9094
                  1st Vice President              Joan McDonnell               882-8064
                  2nd Vice President            Janet Asmann                   782-0776              
                  Secretary-–Treasurer          Ray Hoyt                          267-4355
                  Sergeant–at-–Arms             Janice Rhoades                783-9094
                  Immediate Past President  David Aymami                 770-1434
                  Grand Director                  Larry Gray                        783-9759
                  3 Year Director                   Phil Kasper                      267-5365  
	       3 Year Director                   Claudia Lowe                   267-5630
                  2 Year Director                   Betty Miller                     782-7935
                  1 Year Director                   Ron Pierini                      783-0602
                  1 Year Director                   Bayan Lewis                     782-8068
                  

                    BOARD APPOINTMENTS
Newsletter Editor               Larry Gray                       783-9759
Chapter Webmaster           Don McRoberts               267-0025

Visit our Chapter on the web at:  http://www.cvfootprint.org
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